
  

 

The Coupeville Li-
ons completed our 
5th annual building 
preservation pro-
ject on August 11th 
with a celebration 
BBQ at the Ferry 
House. Everyone 
was very happy 
and content; some 
were maybe even 
a little tired. We 
completed all that 
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Looking Back: Preservation Projects 

by Lion   Ron  Boyer 
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- Thomas Moore, The Last Rose of Summer, 1830 

"'Tis the last rose of summer, Left blooming alone;  

All her lovely companions Are faded and gone."  

Contents 
pg. 2 Presidentôs Corner 

pg. 3 BBQ & Preservation, 
continued 

Pg. 4 THANK YOUôs to Club 

Pg. 5 Blood Drive, Camp 
Horizon Recaps 

Pg. 6 Adopt-A-Hwy, Road & 
Growl, Officers 

Pg. 7 addendum LCI, District 
News 

The Coupeville Lion's club is holding its annual  salmon 
barbecue at the town park 
starting at 12:00 noon on 
September 11th. The menu 
will feature fresh caught 
Alaskan salmon grilled over 
alder coals, accompanied 
with garlic bread, corn on 
the cob, Cole slaw, dessert, 
and selection of beverages. 

Looking Ahead:   Coupeville Lions  
Annual Salmon BBQ 

by Lion  Dave Fish 

Calendar of Events 
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September 2011 
2-Commodities Distr. Cam-
Bey at10am 
7-Board Meeting/Dinner/
Meeting 
11-Salmon BBQ & Concert 
14-Dinner/Meeting 

Program: Jim Rich- 
Part 1: Earthquakes are 

Coming! 
17-Garage Sale Barn Sort 9 
am 
21-Board Meeting/Dinner/
Meeting 
24-Adopt-A-HI Way 9 am 
School Superôs office 
28-Dinner/Meeting- 
Program: Eva Parrish- 
Part 2: Preparing for  
Earthquakes 

Environmental Photo Con-
test begins until 12/1 

---Shopping Spree Ticket 
Sales Start 

---Scarecrow Contest 

NPS-Lions Preservation Team 2011 

2010 Salmon BBQ Serving Line 

Photo by Ralph Edwards 

http://www.CoupevilleLions.org
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them to just how or 
club functions. 

We have a very suc-
cessful program in 
the fundraising with 
the garage sale and 
it takes a lot of work 
and coordination. 
Lion Dennis has 
chaired this event for 
the past nine years 
and has stated that 
he would like some-
one else to take the 

chair 
position. 
This is a big 
project but it 
has run very 
well in the 
past and the 
operation is 
well orga-
nized. We 

need someone to take over this position. You will 
get plenty of support and bring in some new ide-
as. Things are changing and we need new ideas. 

Well, it looks like summer weather has finally 
come so enjoy the rest of the summer. 

 

 

- Lion Fred 

The new year for Li-
ons has started. We 
had a very busy Board 
of Directors and mem-
bership meetings. 

It was a long time be-
tween the last meet-
ings and the ones we 
just had but I think that 

we faired pretty well and things will become more 
organized as we proceed.  

Having a guest speaker and a program filled up 
the time but each was short and it is good to get 
back with the meetings.  

This summer is a busy one with the convention, 
Camp Horizon, Garage sale, Arts and Crafts, 
Blood Drive, BBQ, picnic, swim program, preser-
vation and the many other services that we pro-
vide. It is difficult to keep track of the things that 
we do. This is only done by the hard work of the 
committee chairpersons and the many hard work-
ing Lions that give their time. This is why our club 
is such a great club. It is the members and there 
willingness to give that makes it work. 

We ended the year with a loss in membership and 
we must strive to get new members and get them 
evolved in the project that we do. Each one of us 

should try to get a 
new member. Re-
member that you 
can bring them to a 
project and show 
them just what we 
do before bringing 
them to a meeting. 
This is also a good 
way of introducing 

Cagey CommentsðSeptember 2011 

President 2011-2012 
Lion Fred Bronson 
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Lions Kitchen Patrol 

Our Club at Camp Horizon 2011 

Lion Dale at the Ferry House 
Lion Pres. Fred awarded sweatshirt 

Visiting Chinese students 
and Coupeville Lions 

Lions Dennis, Mark, and Fred 
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This is an event that supports community 
needs while providing a delicious dinner and 

social gathering. 

A total of 150 tickets will be sold for the 
event, and the cost is $15.00. Tickets are 
available through any Coupeville Lion or at 
Town Hall. You may also reserve a ticket by 
calling the Coupeville Lions information line ï 
678-4105. If there is no answer, please leave 
your name, phone number and the number 
of tickets needed. Reserved tickets may be 
purchased at the will-call window at the park 
on the day of the event. Please get your tick-
ets now so we can be sure to order the nec-

essary food supplies. 

Following the dinner at 1:30, the Town of 
Coupeville is presenting the last free Concert 
on the Cove performance for the season. 
You will be entertained by Dillinger's Clam-

bake. The band 
features boogie-
woogie swing 
style. Bring the 
family, enjoy the 
music, and 
dance in the 

park. 

Cagey Commentsð September 2011 

was planned for restoring the Kineth water 
tower, building a porch for the Ferry house 
and restoring one of the chimneys on the Fer-
ry house. 17 Lions participated in this yearôs 
projects with special recognition going to Fred 
Bronson, Dave Fish, George Haglund, Ricar-
do Reys, Dale Riddle, Mel Rogers and John 
Roomes for their considerable time, support 
and effort.  
To see what was accomplished, drive by both 
1) the Ferry house and view the new recon-
structed chimney and the new porch de-
signed to match the original porch from the 
1800's and 2) the Kineth water tower which 
will be painted in September to match the 
original colors. 

Thank you Coupeville Lions 
 - Ronald Boyer 

 
From NPS Reserve Manager Lion Mark (as edited) 

 

 Dear Preservation Crew Member,  
The outstanding success of the 2011 Ebeyôs 
Landing National Historical Reserve Preser-
vation Field School is truly a reflection of the 
growing dedication and commitment that our 
volunteers display towards this annual pro-
gram.  As this yearôs field school has come to 
a close, we would like to show our gratitude 
and recognize the exceptional efforts of all 
our volunteers. This year we had 31 volun-
teers that completed 916 hours of onsite 
work. The high level of volunteer engagement 
this year has further strengthened the part-
nership between Ebeyôs Landing National 
Historical Reserve and the local community, 

the Coupeville Lions 
Club, the University 
of Oregon, and the 
National Park Ser-
vice.  
With two separate 
projects, this yearôs 
preservation field 
school was the most 
ambitious held so far 
in Ebeyôs Reserve.  

Salmon BBQ 

- continued from pg. 1 
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Building Preservation 

-continued from pg. 1 

Lion John at the Ferry house 

Diners at last yearôs BBQ 
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Cagey Commentsð September 2011 

Thank You to the Club: Melvin 
Jones Fellow Awards 

Volume 3, Issue 3  

Thank You to the Club: Life Time 
Membership Award 

I wish to thank 
the Coupeville 
Lions Club for 
the honor of be-
ing awarded the 
Melvin Jones 
Fellowship. 
When I joined 
the Coupeville 
Lions, only 6 
years ago: PP
(Past President) 
John Roomes 

was president of the club, his SECOND term. 
PP Lion Ron Boyer was my sponsor, he is 
also PAST PRESIDENT.  Then Lion MAYOR 
Nancy became president (later my TREAS-
URER), then ñSCHOLARSHIP AUCTIONò 
Lion Warren Ivy was president, then president 
Lion John Kohlmann (later to volunteer to be 
ZONE CHAIR)éthen meéBO                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                         
Y, was that a GREAT group of past presi-
dents to MENTOR me!   
The Coupeville Lions have allowed me to 
SERVE our community in so many ways. 
Since Iôve joined, if there was a Lions event, I 
wanted to PARTICIPATE.  Someone needed 
to volunteer, why not me, so I did.  I would 
have preferred to be/stay a ñworker beeò, but I 
found myself volunteering to do more, to edit 
the newsletter/website, to become an officer, 
to become president. ..because thatôs what 
Lions need to do, a little moreé  You don't 
need to be an officer to SERVE, Lions need 
only serve the best they can...but we SERVE 
when called...a little more, the BEST WE 
CAN, a little MORE. 
I feel that is what I owe the club and our com-
munityéMORE... 

-Past President Lion Joe Walck 
 

To the Members of the Coupeville Lions Club 

With heartfelt thanks and appreciation, I am 
truly honored, as well as humbled to have 
received the Fellowship Award. I never 
thought I would be considered, let alone 

Hi Coupeville Lions, 
I would like to thank 
you for making me a 
Life Member of our 
Lions Club; it is an 
honor. 
I have been both a 
Lioness and/or a Lion 
for over twenty-five 
years and have had 
some very interesting 
and rewarding experi-
ences.  I have learned 
many things, enjoyed 
the great friendships and worthwhile activi-
ties, while having fun.  Lions, like all of life, is 
what you make it, so jump right in and enjoy it 
while serving others! 
 

Thanks again,,,, Lion Grace K 

granted one of the most prestigious awards 
our club can bestow. In my five years with 
the Club, I have enjoyed the friendship and 
support of many members while given the 
opportunity to give a bit back to the great 
community that is Coupeville.  The award 
has given me a renewed sense of purpose in 
the clubôs programs, projects, and activities. I 
hope that I can live up to the high standards 
of Service that the many Fellows of our Club 
have consistently demonstrated for so many 
years.  It is both a challenge as well as an 

opportunity to Serve.   

I do enjoy planning events, especially involv-
ing food, and 
to editing this 
Newsletter, 
and I plan to 

continue. 

Thank You  

for these op-
portunities.- 
ed., Lion Bob 

Johnson 

Lion Joe receiving the Melvin 
Jones Fellowship Award rom 

PP Lion Dennis 

Lion Bob receiving the Melvin 
Jones Fellowship Award from 

PP Lion Dennis 

Lion Grace King 
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Once again, our Lions did a wonderful job 
as volunteers for our quarterly blood drive.  
There are approximately 50 tasks that 
must be completed to accomplish these 
blood drives, and it is rewarding to see the 
response by Lions when we pass out sign-
up sheets.  For this drive, we obtained 13 
volunteers to make reminder phone calls 
to donors, 14 volunteers to make cookies, 
six Greeters, six Canteen workers, four 
volunteers for advance publicity, two who 
put up banners on the day of the event, 
four who assist with take down and clean 
up, and our very own Lion Ron Wilkinson 
who registers donors all day long with 

Nancy Fey, our only non-Lion volunteer.  

94 blood donors were registered, 84 pints 
of blood collected, and there were 10 first 
time donors.  Approximately 252 patients 

will benefit from these donations. Our re-
sults were very good despite the delays 
incurred by the implementation of a new 
computer system by the Puget Sound 
Blood Center at this blood drive.  We es-
pecially wish to thank our volunteers who 
worked the day of the blood drive as 
Greeters, and in the Canteen caring for 
recovering donors.  Your patience and di-
plomacy with our donors were heartwarm-
ing to see as we accommodated connec-
tivity glitches during the day and the re-
sulting delays that stretched this blood 
drive by an extra hour.  A special thank 
you to Lion Ron and Nancy Fey, who were 
truly unflappable as registrants on the 
computers, and to the Central Whidbey 

Lions who assisted with this blood drive. 

We wish also to thank the donors, who 
were polite and patient, as usual, through-
out the day.  We are sure that the start-up 
glitches will be resolved in time for our 

next blood drive on November 10. 

Lions Camp Horizon initiated a new Ad-
venture Camp this year targeting higher 
functioning campers that can participate 
in physical activities. We had 17 campers, 
a good turnout for the first attempt. The 
camp started on Monday afternoon and 

finished on Thursday afternoon. 

On Tuesday, the campers made a day 
trip to Samish Lake where they swam, 
kayaked, floated in paddle boats, and had 
a picnic lunch. That evening, they took a 
hike in a nature area not far from Camp 
Horizon where they split up into teams 
and looked for natureôs bounty, such as 
grasses, flowers, streams, mud, squirrels 
and the like. It was interesting to see the 
camperôs (and counselorôs) creativity 
when they could not find an item on the 
list.  For example, one of the campers in-
sisted that he saw red eyes in the bushes 

and that must be the squirrel. 

On Wednesday, they visited the miniature 
golf and go-carts center in Burch Bay. 
They enjoyed playing miniature golf and 
were thrilled at driving the go-carts. Some 
of the go-carts were two-passenger so 
that those that were not comfortable driv-
ing could still ride and participate. Some 
of the campers also rode the miniature 
train which circles through the woods be-
hind the main area. In the woods are vari-

ous story scenes and characters. 

Karen and I had the privilege to drive the 
two rented vans and participate with the 
campers in the activities. We were also 
able to take our 15 year old granddaugh-
ters with us as junior counselors. They 
enjoyed the campers and fellow counse-
lors and were able to apply their Girl 
Scout experience.  All in all, we had a 
great time and look forward to seeing this 

new camp experience continue. 

AUGUST 18 BLOOD DRIVE 
 -by Lions Paddy Roberts & John Purcell 

Camp Horizon Adventure Camp 
- by Lion Dave Fish 

Volume 3, Issue 3 
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"Roar & Growl" 
Lions of Coupeville Digital Connections 
Our website is 
http://www.coupevillelions.org/Index 
Our FaceBook is Coupeville Lion 
http://www.facebook.com/home.php and if you 
don't have a FaceBook account, you can then en-
ter coupevillelions@juno.com, for the email, 
and the password is Coupeville WA 

October 2011 Officers of the Coupeville Lions 
For 2009-2010 

Cagey Comments - September 2011 

Coupeville Lions Club 
PO Box 473 
Coupeville, WA 98239 
www.CoupevilleLions.org 

TO: Coupeville Lion 

Adopt-A-Highway in September 
- by Lion Roger Sherman  

Lion Fred Bronson President 

 678-3938 ebfb@whidbey.net 

Lion David Vaughan 1st Vice President 

 678-0514 vaughanflodden@aol.com 

Lion Ron Wilkinson  2ndVice President 

 678-9080 rgw@cablespeed.com 

Lion Molly Hughes 3rd Vice President 

 678-8312 mollyjo@coupeville.net 

Lion John Purcell  Secretary 

 678-4935 john,cxpurcell@gmail.com 

Lion Dave Fish  Treasurer 

 678-7181  david.a.fish@comcast.net  

Lion John Kohlmann  Membership 

 678-6736 jkohlmann@msn.com 

Lion Bruce MacNair Co-Lion Tamer,  

 929-6360 bMacNair@gmail.com 

Lion Noel Hanson  Co-Lion Tamer 

 969-6257 n/a 

Lion Karen Ekberg  Tail Twister 

 682-5881 godzkids@comcast.net  

Lion Grace King   2nd Yr. Director 

 678-4153 gcking@whidbey.com 

Lion Von Summers 2nd Yr. Director 

 678-2289 summfl@comcast.net 

Lion Al Sherman   1st Yr. Director 

 678-4391 alphyl@whidbey.net 

Lion Dale Riddle  1st Yr. Director 

 678-0382 riddler1257@aol.com 

Lion Dennis Bullock  Immediate Past President 

 679-2735 d_bullock@frontier.com 
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The Adopt-A-Hwy roadside trash pickup 

will be Saturday, September 24th at 9 

am. Meet at the school superintendentôs 

parking lot.  

UPCOMING EVENT 
Ebey's Forever Conference Nov. 4 & 5, 2011 
Jacob Ebey House is open through Sept. 4  
For information on these and other events see:  
http://www.nps.gov/ebla/index.htm  
Or call 360.678.6084   - Lion Mark Preiss  

5-Board Meeting/Dinner/Meeting 
7-Commodities Distr. Cambay 10am 
12-Dinner/Meeting Program: Park Ranger Decep-
tion Pass 

15-Garage Sale Barn Sort 9 am 
15>16-Biz Expo/popcorn/ticket sales 
19-Board Meeting /Dinner/Meeting 
22-ICHS Museum Auction Elks Club 
26-Dinner/Meeting - Program: "Farming the Re-
serve, Then & Now" with Lion Roger, plus Cos-
tume/mask/makeup Contest ñFarming Relatedò 

http://www.coupevillelions.org/Index
http://www.facebook.com/home.php
mailto:coupevillelions@juno.com

